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ΨLord, thank you for harvests overflowing, enough for our own needs and an abundance to share. 

Enough to feed the hungry - and provide for the needy. 
Enough to reach out with generosity and care.  Amen.Ω 

Form VI Harvest prayer 
 
Dear Parents,  
 
Another harvest has been remembered, given thanks for and celebrated this morning.  The children were well-supplied with harvest gifts and the display looked wonderful, 
as did the harvest sheaf decorated this year by Form IV.  Our Form VI class led the service, held on the tennis court, with great aplomb and we were pleased to welcome 
Deacon Sarah Wickett from the High Street Methodist Church, who spoke to the School and gave thanks for the gifts.  Thank you for your support of the KingΩs Pantry food 
bank, and the collection taken through the brown envelopes in aid of Lend with Care.  One of the highlights of the morning was the singing, sadly not a regular part of school 
life at present, carefully managed through appropriate distancing.  Hopefully it will be possible for you to enjoy some video footage via social media.  We are reminded once 
again that Ψall good gifts around us are sent from heaven aboveΩ and indeed we have so much to be thankful for: health, family, and those who care for us.  Perhaps this year 
we have even more to remember in this way.  I certainly will never forget all that has happened in 2020.  It is easy to become downhearted in the present circumstances 
with so many rules and regulations to abide by.  I am full of admiration for the way the pupils at St HildaΩs are continually optimistic and face the challenges of each day with 
evident delight. 
 
As I said in my previous newsletter, thank you for your cooperation over restrictions, whether informing us of symptoms, encouraging your child to observe hygiene rules, 
wearing masks at drop off and pick up, and staggering your arrival time.  Whilst there is still some queueing that is not socially distanced, this is becoming far better and the 
process speedier. 
 
Staff appointments 
I am pleased to announce that we have recruited two new teachers for Art and PE respectively, who will join us in January.  Mrs Claire Reaney will be our new Art teacher, 
joining us from The Grove School where she has taught for the past 11 years in KS2, including being Art lead.  She has a wealth of experience, including a previous career in 
the hospitality industry, and was certainly inspiring when she visited us.  Our new PE teacher is Mrs Emily Halliday, who is also one of our Directors and a current parent.  
Mrs Halliday is a very experienced teacher and has taught in a variety of independent schools in both sport and languages, including teaching girlsΩ games at Edge Grove and 
BishopΩs Stortford College.  She will be teaching PE on a temporary basis until the end of the academic year.  We look forward to welcoming them both in due course. 
 
Parent Consultations 
Details of parent consultations for Form I to Form V are being sent out today, for your response by Tuesday.  These will be undertaken via Zoom. 
 
The Crisp Packet Project  
IŜǊŜ ŀǘ {ǘΦ IƛƭŘŀΩǎ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǿŀȅǎ ǘƻ ƭƻƻƪ ŀŦǘŜǊ ƻǳǊ ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ ōŜŎƻƳŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǎǳǎǘŀƛƴŀōƭŜΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ǾŜǊȅ ŜȄŎited to be 
takƛƴƎ ǇŀǊǘ ƛƴ Ψ¢ƘŜ /ǊƛǎǇ tŀŎƪŜǘ tǊƻƧŜŎǘΩΣ ŀƴ ƛƴƎŜƴƛƻǳǎ ƛŘŜŀ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǳǎŜŘ ŎǊƛǎǇ ǇŀŎƪŜǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǘǳǊƴŜŘ ƛƴǘƻ ǿŀǘŜǊǇǊƻƻŦ ōƛǾǾȅ ōags for those who 
sadly have to sleep on UK streets.  We need your help! Please could you start collecting used crisp packets and bring them to school. They 
need to be cut open, so they lie flat and given a quick wipe with soppy water to remove any residue. Then simply pop them in the blue box by 
the office and we will do the rest!  
 
Fixtures and swimming 
Regrettably, fixtures and swimming are still not possible at the present time.  Aldwickbury are still not able to offer swimming to all of their 
own boys, but are happy for us to return once they are able to accommodate us.  There has been some debate about the possibility of 
arranging fixtures but there is simply too much associated risk at present.  We can only hope that things will improve. 
 
Second Hand Uniform 
I am incredibly grateful to the Mums who run the second hand uniform.  Mrs Clulow-Phillips has assisted in this for the past 3 years, during which £6737.70 profit has been 
raised for FOSH.  Mrs Holdstock continues to run this valuable service and is now assisted by Mrs Ruffles.  My grateful thanks to all of them. 
 
Rotary Shoeboxes 
Each year we send home a flat pack shoebox for you to fill and send back, which is then sent to Eastern Europe to poor families, often in dire need.  These will be distributed 
next week and should be returned after Half Term. 
 
We are hoping to hold a family and school fundraiser for Great Ormond Street next Friday, 16th October.  Details are being sent out separately.  I would love it if all of the St 
HildaΩs community could be involved.  I have great cause to thank GOSH in recent weeks! 
 
There is just one week to go until half term and a well-deserved break for the staff and pupils, who have adjusted so well to the new ΨƴƻǊƳŀƭΩΦ  I received this Government 
advice for educational settings earlier this week, stating that ΨThe FCO is advising British nationals against all non-essential international travel for an indefinite period.Ω  I 
trust that, despite impending increase in restrictions in this country, everyone will be able to enjoy some quality time during the 2 week break. 
 
With my warm regards to you all, 
 
Best wishes 
Dan Sayers 
Headmaster 
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Harvest Sheaf created by Form IV 

 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 

 


